The Board of Election Supervisors met at the courthouse on March 14, 1972, at 2:00 P.M.

The following members were present:

Raymond C. Patterson Oscar W. Spigler M. Kenneth Long Donald E. Zombro David K. Poole, Jr.

It was announced Poll Workers school will be held at South High instead of North High.

Richard & Doris Harnish have been removed from the Voters Registration. Mr. Poole, the attorney to the Board, will send a letter quoting the law and advising them of this. (Copy of letter will be attached to the minutes.)

Mr. Patterson read a thank-you note from Ruth Ann Ogle, Chairman of Student Registration.

The printing for the Primary Election was discussed. Mr. Spigler made a motion we give the order to Hagerstown Bookbinding Co. and after the election, we give Tri-State Printing an opportunity to quote us a price on the printing for that election. Mr. Long seconded the motion. Motion carried. Mr. Patterson suggested we give some of our office printing to Tri-State Printing. All members agreed.

The Board discussed the budget for 1972-1973 as presented to them and approved it. A copy will be sent to the Accounting Department May 15, 1972.

The office will send a letter to Willard Morris requesting an appointment will Mr. Billhimer to meet with Board members, custodians and clerks in regards to preparing the voting machines for, future elections.

Mr. Patterson read a letter from the County Commissioners requesting a survey of projected needs for the next five and ten years. The Board agreed personnel would not be a problem, but an additional room will be needed in the future.

Absentee ballot applications from servicemen were discussed. Different types of letters were shown to the Board. These letters were authorized by the Board to take care of the various problems.

Next meeting will be held at the Election Board office on April 11, 1972, at 2:00 P.M.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted: